

King Township 2585 King Road King City, Ontario Canada L7B 1A1 Phone: 905.833.5321 Fax: 905.833.2300 Website: www.king.ca

January 18, 2019

The Honourable Steve Clark, Minister Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 17th Floor, 777 Bay St. Toronto, ON M5G 2E5

Honourable Sir,

RE: Township of King Planning Department Report Number P-2019-02

Proposed Changes to Planning Act: Bill 66' Open for Business By-law

Policy Planning File # PP-2018-07

Please be advised that at the Council Meeting of January 14, 2019, Council of the Township of King received and approved recommendations which were provided by the King Township Planning Department regarding an overview of the proposed changes to the *Planning Act* specifically "Bill 66: Restoring Ontario's Competitiveness Act, 2018".

We respectfully submit the Council endorsed comments as outlined in Planning Department Report Number P-2019-02, a copy of which is attached for your information and file, which identifies comments and concerns King Township would like the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing to take into consideration during the review process.

In addition to the comments contained in Report P-2019-02, please accept the following comment identified at the Council Meeting of January 14, 2019 for the Province's consideration:

Comment: The Clean Water Act, 2006 is significant legislation, the intent of which is the protection of existing and future water sources, and public safety. To this end, the reference to the Clean Water Act in subsection 34.1(6) of Schedule 10 to Bill 66 should be removed.

Yours truly,

Kathryn Moyle

Director of Clerks/By-law Enforcement

Township Clerk

Encls.



King Township 2585 King Road King City, Ontario Canada L7B 1A1 Phone: 905.833.5321 Fax: 905.833.2300 Website: www.king.ca

cc. The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO)
Chris Raynor, Clerk, Regional Municipality of York
Stephen Huycke, Clerk, Town of Richmond Hill
Michael De Rond, Clerk, Town of Aurora
Todd Coles, Clerk, City of Vaughan
Gillian Angus-Traill, Clerk, Town of Whitchurch-Stouffville
Fernando Lamanna, Clerk, Town of East Gwillimbury
Lisa Lyons, Clerk, Town of Newmarket
John Espinosa, Clerk, Town of Georgina
Kim Kitteringham, Clerk, City of Markham
Susan Plamondon, Chief Administrative Officer, Township of King
Stephen Naylor, Director of Planning, Township of King